
From: Pisarik, Holly
To: Patrick Dennis <PatrickDennis@schouse.gov>
CC: jaylucas@schouse.gov <jaylucas@schouse.gov>

Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 1/27/2016 12:48:57 PM
Subject: S.1000

Attachments: Unconstitutional Local Bill S.1000.docx

Patrick,
 
Thank you for meeting with me yesterday on S.1000.  I’ve attached the one-pager I gave you yesterday that makes 
the case that S.1000 is an unconstitutional, local bill.  Let me know if you need anything else from us.
 
I see that it was referred to the local delegation yesterday.  We’ll continue to follow this bill, but please let me know if 
you hear of any updates.
 
I really appreciate your help!
 
P.S. – You can disregard my voicemail.  This is what I was calling about. 
 
Thanks,
 
Holly G. Pisarik
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-8465 C: 803-322-6255
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